

PRESIDENT: Pat Driscoll 224-7263

VICE-PRESIDENT: Ray Wyland 645-1034

SECRETARY-TREASURER: Rosemary Frank 451-8187

DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg 458-0708

Al Amsden 484-4058

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Eleanor Renwick 888-7233, 227-0018 W

Dear Chapter 54 Members and Friends:

If you made the pilgrimmage to Oshkosh this year, I hope your experiences were as rewarding as mine. If you didn't, maybe next year is the year for you. I think the most talked about subject was the EAA Museum-Aviation Center. Its clean-cut lines and tasteful displays were most impressive. Consider that one year ago it was a symbolic hole in the ground. Most special to John and me was the ME-109 in flight, since we had a small helping part in its restoration. (If you have lots of time, we'd be happy to tell you about it. Inquire for Eleanor Redfoot.)

AUGUST MEETING: Rosemary Frank wants you to know that 1984 EAA calendars have been ordered. There are plenty to go around, so let her know how many you need. Only \$4.00 ea. will put money in the chapter bank account, and make a donation to the museum as well.

We had a number of guests present: Burger and Mary Olson have an interest in a Starduster. He does auto and aircraft upholstery. Together they perform country music. Also present were Dave Kerr and Bill Maloney who are new to the area. Bernie Weiss attended for the first time. It's always a pleasure to see new faces and get acquainted.

Some of our extra activities have been successful, and enjoyable. The chapter picnic in July, and the outing to the Science Museum for the movie "Flyers" have been well attended. I'm delighted to see our chapter having fun.

Vern Lichtenburg, EAA Convention Site supervisor, needs volunteers on weekends and during the week. The move to the new museum results in a need for finish carpenters and experienced aircraft mechanics especially. Call 414-426-4819, if you want to get a crew together any time between now and Christmas.